

October 11, 2011

Dear CPCA members,

A big shout out to everyone who came out on Cleveland Park Day and especially to Jeff Davis for coordinating the event. Despite the cool, windy, rainy weather, people enjoyed the food offerings from our Cleveland Park restaurants and the ice cream social at the Cleveland Park Library, toured the Cleveland Park Historical Society's display and greeted Mr. and Mrs. Grover Cleveland, learned about Greening Cleveland Park, and as the weather cleared, dunked John Eaton Principal Dale Mann. We were especially honored to have our Council Member Mary Cheh present a resolution to CPCA from the City Council in honor of our 100th anniversary and to have Mayor Vincent Grey join us to say a few words.

At our September membership meeting, Council Member Mary Cheh addressed the recent problems with the City Council and answered questions in a lively session. You can listen to the meeting on podcast by going to our website. We have a very timely meeting planned for October. We hope to see you there.

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 20TH MEMBERSHIP MEETING 6:30 PM - 8:15 PM

CLEVELAND PARK CLUB

3433 33RD Place NW – off Highland Place

Got a problem with PEPCO, Washington Gas, or Verizon? Maybe with all of them? Maybe even some words of praise?

Come and hear

SANDRA MATTAVOUS-FRYE, ESQ.People's Counsel for the District of Columbia

People's Counsel Sandra Mattavous-Frye is *our new advocate* regarding the provision and quality of natural gas, electric and telephone services in the District. She will speak with us about her prior experience in the Office of People's Counsel – what it's taught her about some of the utility issues we still need to confront and about citizen participation regarding them. She will also respond to our questions.

At the October meeting we will also be adopting CPCA's 2011/12 work plan and budget presented at the September meeting where the budget was provisionally adopted. You can find these documents on our website www.clevelandparkisus.org

MARK YOUR CALENDAR!

MEMBERSHIP MEETING

BICYCLISTS, DRIVERS & PEDESTRIANS EXPLORING AVENUES FOR IMPROVEMENT

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 17 6:30 PM - 8:15 PM CLEVELAND PARK CLUB

There's been a lot of discussion lately about the tensions among bicyclists, drivers and pedestrians. We'll hear from organizational representatives of all three constituencies about areas of cooperation and conflict and explore possible solutions.

Thanks to everyone who has already renewed their membership! For those who have not yet renewed, please send in your renewal form included in the last mailing or go to our website www.clevelandparkisus.org and click on Membership to find the form.

We look forward to seeing you on the 20^{th} for our meeting with Sandra Mattavous-Frye, our new DC People's Counsel.

With best wishes from us all.

Susie Taylor and the CPCA Board